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SUPER: Everyone is a Dark Moon and has a dark side which he 
never shows to anybody. -Mark Twain

FADE IN:

EXT. OCEAN CITY BOARDWALK - DAY

We open on a swooping aerial shot of Ocean City Boardwalk. 

MONTAGE:

--Ferris wheel, roller coasters, boardwalk games, food 
vendors. 

--The famous SEACRETS street sign.

--People walking down the boardwalk.

--Boardwalk shops and signs.

--People on the beach.

--Ocean waves crashing onto the shore.

--Seagulls flying overhead.

A figure appears wandering down the boardwalk, wearing a 
hooded rainbow ocean city sweatshirt: SIRRY.  

LILITH (V.O.)
To light a candle is to cast a 
shadow.

INT. LILITH’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Candles ignite by themselves, illuminating an array of 
witchcraft items: jars of insects, tarot cards, animal bones,  
a chalice, an athame knife.

A figure dressed in a red cloak, LILITH, sits before the 
witch shrine that’s displayed in a closet.

The rest of the dimly lit decor suggest this is a teenage 
girl’s room: cheerleader palm palms, trophies, stuffed 
animals, flowers in a vase, etc... 

LILITH (V.O.)
May the circle never be broken.



EXT. OCEAN CITY BOARDWALK - DAY

Strands of Sirry’s blonde hair blowing gently in the wind 
from out her hood. She walks under a white wooden arch, we 
tilt up to reveal a boardwalk sign that reads “BOARDWALK 
OCEAN CITY MARYLAND” 

LILITH (V.O.)
May the earth always be whole.

INT. LILITH’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Lilith holds up a few strands of blonde hair to the 
candlelight. Her hands are grotesque, covered in boils and 
blisters with sharp yellow fingernails. 

EXT. OCEAN CITY BOARDWALK - DAY

Sirry continues down the boardwalk, seagulls soar overhead.

LILITH (V.O.)
May the rattle ever be shaken.

INT. LILITH’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Lilith reveals a dead crow and the athame knife, cutting into 
the bird.

EXT. BEACH - DAY

Sirry kneels in the sand along the shore, using her wand to 
draw Wiccan symbols.

LILITH
May Hecate live in my soul.

INT. LILITH’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Lilith reads from an ancient book of spells displayed in 
front of her. The open pages depict an outline of a female 
figure, colored in vibrant blue and surrounded by red ancient 
Wiccan symbols. ***The symbols are the same as the ones Sirry 
draws in the sand.

EXT. PIER - SUNSET

THUNDER BUILDING (O.S.)
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Aerial shot of Sirry walking toward the end of the pier. We 
pull back to reveal a fiery eclipsed sunset. (VFX)    

STOCK FOOTAGE:

--Dark clouds billow and cascade across the blue sky.

--Rolling waves crash onto the beach shore.

INT. LILITH’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Lilith pours the blood from the dead crow into a chalice, 
some of the blood drips onto the pages of the ancient 
spellbook. She bows her head, raising the chalice in an 
offering to the shrine of the three-headed goddess Hectate.

CUT TO:

QUICK CUTS & TIME RAMPS:

--POV racing down the boardwalk.

--Dolly down a dark empty high school hallway filled with 
lockers. (STOCK FOOTAGE)

--POV racing down the boardwalk.

--Sirry drawing symbols in the sand in reverse.

--Storm clouds billowing in reverse. (STOCK FOOTAGE)

--Waves crashing in reverse. (STOCK FOOTAGE)

--POV racing down the boardwalk.

--Dark moon eclipse. (VFX)

--Candles igniting in reverse.

--Lilith’s witch hand moving over the spellbook.

--POV racing down the pier toward Sirry. 

CUT TO BLACK.

FADE IN:

EXT. FOOTBALL FIELD - DAY

Aerial shot over the football goal post to reveal Lilith 
approaching, dressed in her hooded blood-red cloak. 
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Sirry approaches from the other side of the football field.

LILITH (V.O.)
Lady of darkness.

We move toward Lilith, tilting up to reveal her full body 
coming toward the camera. She is dressed in a red, white and 
black cheerleader uniform. 

Sirry arrives to meet Lilith in the middle of the football 
field, wielding her wand. Pan around Lilith as she removes 
her hood.

LILITH (V.O.)
Lady of death. 

Sirry removes her hood, the two staring intensely at one 
another.

LILITH (V.O.)
Hecate...

Sirry looks down to reveal the tip of her wand glowing in a 
radiant blue light. (VFX) Lilith smirks as a red glowing 
light begins to radiate from her hand. (VFX)

CUT TO BLACK.

LILITH (V.O.)
I conjure thee.

CUT TO:

EXT. FOOTBALL FIELD - CONTINUOUS

Sirry and Lilith explode with power, hurling their energy 
blasts at one another, colliding into a magnificent fight for 
dominance. (VFX)  

CUT TO:

We push in past candles on both sides of the frame toward the 
witch shrine to reveal a statue of the goddess Hecate.

Title reveal: BWITCHES

The closet doors slam closed on everything. 

CUT TO BLACK.

LILITH’S CACKLING LAUGHTER (V.O.)
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